       PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in the Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th January 2011 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Rev. Roger Hart and Peter England.
Apologies for absence were received from: Christine John (Chairman), Mel John, Lesley John, Jemma John and Cllr Carolyn Fortune.

The Vice Chairman thanked the members for attending the January meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association, she then went on to ask if all the members were agreed that the minutes of the 14th December 2010 were a complete and accurate account of the proceedings of that meeting. The Rev. Roger Hart proposed that the minutes of the 14th December meeting should be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded the proposal.  

Delivery of stone chippings delayed owing to the winter road gritting operations

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that owing to the demands made on the council transport and manpower during the recent severe winter weather; PCC were unable to deliver a third one tonne bag of 25 mm > dust stone chippings that we hope will keep the Treowen Road – Bufferland Terrace pathway passable during the winter weather. 

Winners of the P&BCA Christmas decorative lights competition

The prize for the best decorated home was awarded to the residents of 25 Britannia Road, and the prize for the best decorated window went to Mr & Mrs Brown of Military Road. Both the winners will receive £50 vouchers that can be spent in either the Treowen Road Spar or the High Street post office.  
No extension of the ‘Primary Walking Routes’ around Pennar

 By the P&BCA letter to Mr Darren Thomas (PCC Head of Highways & Construction) of 9th November 2010, our members asked if Britannia Road and Ferry Road could be reclassified as ‘Primary Walking Routes’ under PCC’S ‘Partial Extinguishment of Street Lighting’ plan. These two streets connect a ‘core’ or busy area with residential streets with extensive council, housing association and owner occupier / rented estates. The Secretary read to the members Mr Thomas’s letter in reply to our request in which he said that ‘all feedback has been evaluated, and while your comments on the matter have been noted, it has not been possible to amend the original proposal.’

P&BCA co-opts one of its members to become Treasurer until the AGM

The Secretary reminded the members that our Community Association’s Annual General Meeting (A.G.M) would be held on 8th February 2011, and that all CA’S must submit audited accounts to the Department of Social Care & Housing within a month of that date to qualify for the annual grant. The post of Treasurer has been ably filled by Tim McMahon over the past year or so, but Tim recently announced that he hoped to retire to a warmer clime than that experienced around Pembroke Dock!

Cllr Maureen Colgan has agreed to take on the post of Treasurer until the A.G.M, when new officers will be elected to all posts in the P&BCA. Maureen, who is presently the Vice Chairman, said that she would publicize the time date and venue for the A.G.M. in the Western Telegraph.    
Residents seek council’s assurance for the preservation of a woodland amenity area
Pennar residents’ concerns for the preservation of the woodlands lying to the south of Sycamore Street were raised once again by our members. There are ongoing house building projects along the valley floor, and there is possibility that the alternative road into Pennar might be routed through the area. Pennar residents are resolutely opposed to any further encroachment upon the woodlands that lie on the north slope of the valley. 

Local schools attach great importance to the woodlands for nature studies, and it is valued by residents of all ages as a wonderful recreational area. Cllr Tony Wilcox asked the Secretary to write a letter to Peter Howe (PCC Woodlands Officer), setting out the P&BCA’S contention that the preservation of this woodland area should be taken into account when drawing up the Local Development Plan.  
The Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10 p.m. The Annual General Meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th February 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
